WESTOW

PARISH COUNCIL

Westow Parish Council Meeting – Wednesday 17th January 2024
Attendees: 

Helen Crews (Chair), Angela Fothergill (Clerk), Richard J Bannister (RJB), Neil Johnson (NJ), Christine Smith (CS), John Smith (JS).
Apologies

Pennie Hamer (PH), Elizabeth Shields (ES), Geraldine Burton (GB)
Minutes of the last meeting
The minutes from December’s were proposed and seconded as a correct record,
Matters Arising:

Defibrillator - GB had agreed at December’s meeting to purchase a battery for the defibrillator. AF to email GB to see if she had purchased the battery.
Newsletter – HC said that she hoped to have a draft Newsletter circulated within the next few weeks. HC asked the Councillors if they could send her any suggestions they had for the upcoming Newsletter -  some ideas were the Community Grant success, asking for volunteers to help paint the Village Hall,  parking in the village, footpaths in the Parish. The Newsletter would be discussed at the March meeting.
Life Buoy ring at Kirkham – As there is no life buoy ring at Kirkham and hasn’t been for a number of years it was agreed that AF would contact the Environment Agency to see if a life ring could be reinstated. AF to contact the Environment Agency 

Notice Board – As the Parish is in need of a new noticeboard some discussion had took place at December’s meeting about liaising with the Church and getting 2 notice boards -one for the Church and one for the Council. JS said he had been wondering if it would be prudent to just get one for the Council and have it positioned on the Village Hall.
JS to explore options

Clerks Update 
AF asked if the March meeting could be moved to earlier in March. It was agreed that the meeting would be held on Monday the 4th March.
AF again reported the leak on the Parish Portal near the Kennels as with the freezing weather the road had become hazardous.
Budget and Finance 

JS said that the Parish Council Account stood at £3086.44 with the Transparency Fund being £584.36. The Parish Club stood at £3852.64 with £500 of that being the Community Grant from North Yorkshire Council. 
JS said that EON were still sending estimated bills.
JS to email Pennie Hamer to see if she had been in contact with Computer FX regarding the anti-virus protection needed for the lap top.

JS to email PH

Planning Applications
An Application had been received from the Stone Trough at Kirkham for replacing the wood windows with upvc windows. The Council had no objection.
Grant Application

CS said that £500 had already been received from North Yorkshire Council in regard to the Community Grant Application. Grants are paid half in advance, with the remaining half paid on evidence of the project completion by sending copies of all relevant receipted invoices to the Council. The remaining half of the Grant should be claimed within 18 months of Grant approval.
CS had looked into various options for chairs, and a trolley to store them on. It was thought about 40 – 50 new chairs would be required. In addition, some of the VH restricted funds could be used to replace tables. After discussion it was agreed that CS would liaise with GB and look at some options and prices and report at the March meeting.
CS to liaise with GB re purchasing chairs etc 

The meeting ended at 8.20  p.m
Next meeting Monday 4th March 2024
